Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Podiatric Medicine
The Board of Podiatric Medicine hereby gives notice: that on November 03, 2022, an Order was filed on the Petition for Variance or Waiver. The Petition for Variance or Waiver was filed by Caydee Ward on October 3, 2022 seeking a temporary variance or waiver of Rule 64B18-24.002, F.A.C., which states that all podiatric x-ray assistant training course and examination providers shall apply to the Board for approval using form DH-5007-MQA, entitled “Podiatric X-Ray Assistant Application for Training Course and Examination Provider Approval,” 10/19, which is hereby incorporated by reference and available at https://www.flrules.org/Gateway/reference.asp?No=Ref-12452, or http://floridaspodiatricmedicine.gov/resources. To demonstrate the education and/or the experience necessary to offer the course and examination which satisfy the podiatric x-ray assistant certification requirements, an applicant for podiatric x-ray course and examination provider status must be a school or college of podiatric medicine recognized and approved by the Council on Podiatric Medical Education of the American Podiatric Medical Association, a commercial educator, a governmental agency, or a state or national podiatric medical professional association whose purpose includes the advancement, extension or enhancement of professional skill and knowledge in the field of podiatric medicine. Petitioner sought a temporary variance until the March 31, 2024 exam renewal due to a hardship.
The Notice of Petition for Variance or Waiver was published in Vol.48, No.199, on October 12, 2022, in the Florida Administrative Register. No comments were received on the Petition. The Board, at its meeting held on October 14, 2022, voted to grant the Petition for Variance or Waiver finding that the purpose of the underlying statute would be or has been achieved by other means and that the strict application of the rule would create a substantial hardship and/or would violate the principles of fairness.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Ashleigh Irving, Executive Director, Board of Podiatric Medicine, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin # C08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1708, Ashleigh.Irving@flhealth.gov.
